TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL

ELECTIONS

The Board of Aldermen met at a Special Meeting at 5:00 P.M. Thursday, March 20, 1969 with the following members present: Mayor McClamroch; Aldermen Prothro, Smith, Giduz, Varley and Kage. Alderman Ethridge was absent. Also present were Town Manager Peck, Town Clerk Roberts and Town Attorney Denny.

Mayor McClamroch told the Board that the County Board of Elections had agreed that the Town may use the County Books for the May 6, 1969 Town Election, that they would open a supplementary registration book beginning Saturday April 12 and request a special act from the legislature to allow them to transfer the names from this supplementary registration book to the regular county book. They had also agreed to begin permanent loose-leaf registration in July 1969. Alderman Giduz moved adoption of the following resolution:

RESOLUTION TO USE THE COUNTY REGISTRATION BOOKS OF ORANGE COUNTY IN MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS AND TO ABOLISH THE REGISTRATION BOOKS OF THE TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL

WHEREAS, Section 2.23 of the Charter of the Town of Chapel Hill provides that the Town may use the registration books of Orange County under agreement with the Board of County Commissioners, and pursuant to the general law codified as G.S. 163-71, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Chapel Hill has made agreement with the Board of County Commissioners, and the Board of Elections of Orange County for the use of said books, and

WHEREAS, under said agreement the registration books of Orange shall be used as the official record of registration of persons qualified to vote in the municipal election on May 6, 1969, and

WHEREAS, the use of the registration books of the Town will be abolished and the books impounded, NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Aldermen of the Town of Chapel Hill that:

- 1. The registration books of Orange County for the CThapel Hill Precincts shall be the official record of registration of persons qualified to vote in the municipal election to be held May 6, 1969.
- 2. Supplementary registration books shall be open beginning Saturday, April 12, 1969 for the purpose of registering all qualified voters who request registration, and who are not now registered on the Orange County Registration Books.
- 3. The use of the existing registration books for the Town of Chapel Hill is discontinued, and the Town Clerk is hereby directed to impound said books.
- The Town Clerk shall cause a copy of this Resolution to be published in a newspaper having circulation in the Town of Chapel Hill, and posted as provided by law, notifying all persons of this action.

This the 20th day of March, 1969.

Clerk

This was seconded by Alderman Prothro and unanimously carried.

The Board instructed the Town Clerk to have copies of the resolution placed in the Chapel Hill Weekly on March 23 and also posted in three public places. The Board also asked that a copy of the resolution adopted by the County Board of Elections be obtained for the Town's records and asked the Mayor to obtain an agreement concerning the use of County books from the County Commissioners.

ANNEXATION

The Town Manager told the Board that Mrs. Ike Taylor was trying to organize a meeting of the people in the Morgan Creek area to discuss with the Town the possible annexation of the area. He told the Board that he planned to recommend consideration of this area for annexation but wanted their approval before he met with that group. It was in general agreement that this area should be considered.

The Meeting adjourned at 5:20 P.M.

Mayor

MINUTES

BOARD OF ALDERMEN

TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL

The Board of Aldermen met at a regular meeting on Monday March 24, 1969 at 7:30 p.m. with the following members present: Mayor McClamroch; Aldermen Ethridge, Varley, Smith, Giduz, Kage and Prothro. Also present were Town Manger Peck, Town Clerk Roberts and Town Attorney Denny.

MINUTES

Alderman Prothro moved, seconded by Alderman Smith, that the minutes of March 10, 1969 be approved as corrected. unanimously carried.

Alderman Smith moved, seconded by Alderman Varley, that the minutes of March 20 be approved as circulated. This was unanimously carried.

ANNEXATION

Alderman Prothro moved, seconded by Alderman Smith, that the following resolution be adopted:

BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Aldermen of the Town of Chapel Hill:

SECTION I.

That it is the intent of the Board of Aldermen to consider annexation of the following described territory pursuant to Article 36, Chapter 160 of the General Statutes of North Carolina.